
GUILTY VERDICT IN MURDER TRIAL 

  BURBANK POLICE DEPARTMENT 

     200 North Third Street, Burbank, CA 91502 
 

  OFFICIAL NEWS RELEASE 

 
 

       
 

DATE:  December 20, 2013 
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

QUESTIONS REGARDING THIS STATEMENT MAY BE DIRECTED TO 
SERGEANT DARIN RYBURN, @ 818-238-3240 

 

24-HOUR: 818-238-3000                    818-238-3240                           DETECTIVE BUREAU:  818-238-3210 PRESS INFORMATION OFFICE: 

TWITTER@BURBANKPD                                         BURBANKPD.ORG                           FACEBOOK.COM/BURBANKPD 

LACRIMESTOPPERS.ORG           CRIME STOPPERS: 800-222-TIPS (8477)                                     WWW.NIXLE.COM                          

On Thursday afternoon, December 19, 2013, a Los Angeles Superior Court jury convicted 
Jorge Villalobos (47), a resident of San Gabriel, of First Degree Murder in connection with 
the 2008 murder of lifetime Burbank resident Glen Giles (47). 
 
On the evening of February 25, 2008, or the early morning hours of February 26, Villalobos 
fatally stabbed Mr. Giles inside Giles’ Burbank home.  After the attack, Mr. Giles staggered 
across the street where he succumbed to his injuries on a neighbor’s porch.   
 
The Burbank Police Department conducted an investigation, which identified Jorge 
Villalobos as the suspect in the case.  The Burbank Police Department ultimately arrested 
Villalobos for the murder of Mr. Giles.  The Los Angeles County District Attorney’s office 
filed first-degree murder and a weapons charge against Villalobos. 
  
The trial began in early November at the Los Angeles Superior Court in Pasadena.  The jury 
began deliberations on Tuesday, December 17, 2012, and delivered its guilty verdict two 
days later.  The sentencing phase is set for January 30, 2013. 
 
The Burbank Police Department is pleased with the verdict and would like to thank the 
District Attorney’s office for their dedication and hard work in prosecuting the case.  The 
Burbank Police Department would like to express its continuing condolences to the Giles’ 
family and hopes that Villalobos’ conviction helps to bring closure to their tragic loss.  
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